WIGGINS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-50J 320 CHAPMAN STREET WIGGINS, COLORADO 80654 NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION
US POSTAGE PAID

PERMIT #2
ECRWSS
CAR R PRESORT
BOX HOLDER

www.wiggins50.k12.co.us September 6,2017

Board Members: Jim Bostron-President, Brian Baker-Vice President, Kris Musgrave-Secretary/Treasurer, Troy Freauff and Jerry Wolfswinkel.

REGULAR MEETING, October 5, 2017

- *Roll call was taken. Board approved the revised agenda. Minutes from the September meeting were approved.
- *Congratulations/Information–No school for students October 13. October 17 and 19 parent teacher conferences. October 20 no school. Elementary students of the month: Kindergarten-Whitnee Palmer, 1st grade-Cami Windsheimer, 2nd grade-Elisa Ramirez Cardona, 3rd grade-Carston Johnson, 4th grade-Rileigh Rasmussen and 5th grade-Marcus Steinbar.
- *Public Participation Wayne Ewertz stated his concerns about the school transferring the old high school to the town. Joe Ewertz commented that the district should be asking for impact fees from the town and the county. There are resolutions in place to allow for this. The fees could be charged for new residential property not commercial or agricultural.
- *Board Reports None.
- *Mr. Kerr, Superintendent, reported that along with the principals they have been exploring furniture options for the new school as well as the 4th grade classrooms. Mr. Kerr thanked the maintenance, food service and technology staff along with all the volunteers that helped with the funeral that was held at the school. The school support staff is selfless and community oriented. The district received the 2017 District and School Performance Frameworks (SPF) results. The District is Accredited scoring 71.2%. The district will be seeking public input for the UIP through the District Accountability Committee. Teachers are dissecting data from the SPF, DIBELS and NWEA data. Footers have been laid for the new school building. Weekly building meetings are held to discuss school needs, interior finishing's and to make sure the project stays on schedule. Mr. Kerr would like to update the district's mission statement and develop a vison statement and goals.
- *The principals introduced the new teachers FY 17-18.
- *Mrs. Boyer, Elementary Principal, reported on the elementary CMAS and PARCC test results. The elementary scored 86/100 on the School Performance Framework with academic achievement at 67% and growth at 98%. Both language art and math showed growth.
- *Approved consent agenda **Personnel**: *Volunteer*: Toby Uhrig, Cross Country; *Resignation*: Lauren Restivo, Secondary Social Studies; *Dishwasher*: *Marie Chezik*. **Financial**: September-General Fund \$378,595; Preschool Fund \$22,430; Lunch Fund \$20,794; Bond Project \$91,599.
- *Board approved the 6th grade Outdoor Ed trip to Estes Park on October 11-13 with the following sponsors attending: Stephanie Wujek, Patricia Goddard, Andrew Baker, Emily Miller, Jason Thomas, Jay Cochran and Jeff Ruhl.
- *Board held an executive session for Transfer or Sale of Property per C.R.S. 24-6-402(4)(a).
- *Board reconvened into regular session.
- *The district sent out over 1200 surveys to the community with two options of what to do with the current high school building once the new school is completed. The two options were: transfer ownership of the building and land to the Town of Wiggins for a future recreation center or demolish the building. The Board approved to retain the property.
- ****NOVEMBER BOE MEETING DATE November 1, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the BOARD ROOM.

Parent Teacher Conferences

October 17 &19

3:30-7:30